

IMMEDIATE

Additional plans for Alumni Day were made at an all-day meeting Saturday of the Alumni Council of the Alumni Association of State University of New York at Albany held at the university's Campus Center. Dr. Kenneth T. Doran, of Westmere, association president, welcomed the more than forty members of the council who attended.

Mrs. Joseph J. Stella, of Delmar, council chairman, expressed her pleasure with the cooperation of the alumni office under the direction of Charles W. Bowler, executive secretary of the association, and pointed out the role of the alumni in providing aid in the growth and development of the university. Mr. Bowler described the functions of his office and the assistance provided class councillors and the association in general.

In her report Mrs. Paul G. Bulger, of Albany, chairman of Alumni Day, announced that the annual program would be held on Saturday, June 10, for the first time on the uptown campus. A record-breaking attendance is expected. In her remarks Mrs. Bulger quoted Sir Winston Churchill's comment, "We shape our buildings and then the buildings shape us."

At luncheon served at Brubacher Hall on the downtown campus following a tour of the new campus, entertainment was provided by Alyse Mospan, a freshman student, who sang medleys from Broadway Musicals, accompanied by Dennis Buck, a sophomore.

Mrs. Robert R. Mitchell, of Ballston Lake, research assistant in the alumni office, revealed that living alumni of the institution total over 30,000. A directory of alumni is being readied and addresses remain a problem.

Mrs. Theodore Tolces, of Woodmere, reported for the publications committee.

Recommendations include that of sending all alumni publications to all alumni.



TMMEDIATE

Dr. Harriet Gessler, full-time consultant for educational planning and development in the Connecticut State Education Department, will speak Wednesday, April 12, at the fourth in the series of conferences for curriculum builders sponsored by Capital Area School Development Association of State University of New York at Albany for chief school officers.

Dr. Gessler, who had been concerned with the development of small demonstration centers conducted by teachers in the field, will have as her topic, "Programs for Curriculum Improvement: Pressures, Problems and Tasks -- How to Deal with Them."

Following Dr. Gessler's address there will be an opportunity in small group discussions to discuss results of the curriculum programs survey, react to the speaker and phrase questions for the panel of curriculum builders.

Participants in the panel discussion of curriculum programs and practical problems in the field will be Frank Garcia, elementary school principal, South Glens Falls; Thomas A. Schottman, curriculum resources specialist, Burnt-Hills-Ballston Lake Central School; Peter Allan, director of curriculum and research, Guilderland Central School; Lester Lawrence, elementary principal, Greenport School, Hudson; Ralph Schuler, secondary school principal, Canajoharie Central School; Dr. Edward Szado, assistant superintendent for curriculum, East Greenbush Central School; and Dr. Gessler.

Dr. Joseph J. Testo of CASDA is making arrangements for the conference program to be held in Brubacher Hall starting at 9:45.

×××××



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Evan R. Collins, president, State University of New York at Albany, has established a faculty review committee on investigations involving human subjects.

Asked to serve on the committee have been Dr. Shirley Brown, associate professor of psychology, and Dr. Paul F. Wheeler, professor of sociology, both of the College of Arts and Sciences; Sorrell Chesin, associate dean of students; Dr. Donald Cohen, associate professor in the School of Social Welfare; Dr. Earl G. Droessler, vice president for research (ex officio member); Dr. Orville Poland, associate professor in the Graduate School of Public Affairs; Dr. Donald Van Cleve, professor in the School of Education; and Dr. William P. Brown, professor in the School of Criminal Justice and chairman of the committee.

Purpose of the committee will be to provide for independent faculty review of research proposals involving human subjects submitted to the U.S. Public Health Service. The committee will review proposals with reference to the rights and welfare of the individual involved, the appropriateness of the methods used to obtain informed consent, and the risks and potential medical benefits of the investigations.

Dr. Collins stated that the committee will be guided in its work by the campus position regarding investigations involving human subjects. He described that position as follows:

"Research involving human subjects must respect the rights of privacy of those subjects and assure that confidentiality of personal information obtained from or about them will be maintained. It is believed that every research project involving human subjects should be preceded by careful assessment of the inherent risks to the subject in comparison to the foreseeable benefits to the subject or to others."

Dr. Collins has advised that recommendations of the committee will be reported to the vice president for research and that the latter's office will provide administrative assistance to the committee.



IMMEDIATE

State University Revue 1967 at State University of New York at Albany will be the award-winning musical, "Carnival", to be presented Friday and Saturday evenings, April 21 and 22, in Page Hall, at 8 o'clock, under the direction of John Fotia, a member of the junior class.

In the lead role of Lili will be Carla Pinelli, remembered for her leading roles in university productions of "Stop the World, I Want to Get Off" and of "Gypsy". Opposite Miss Pinelli will be Charles Bartlett playing Paul, the lame puppetteer. He has appeared in almost every production of the university theater during the past two years. Also heading the cast are Barbara Untracht who portrayed the leading character in "Lysistrata" and Robert Bruce Tiffany, a member of The Statesmen, men's choral group.

The musical, which won the coveted New York Critics Circle Award during the 1961-62 Broadway theatre season, is particularly well known for its haunting theme, "Love Makes the World Go Round." In his review, Walter Kerr wrote, "Carnival is something more than sheer showmanship. It is painting on a frosted glass, done with a hand that cares."

Fotia, a drama major, has had extensive directing experience. He directed "Gypsy" presented by State University Revue last year. Active in school programs apart from dramatic productions, he was co-chairman of the recent Mental Health Telethon. Recently he was honored by the student body when selected to take a seat on Myskania, the highest non-academic honorary body on campus.

Assisting Fotia will be Joyce Levy in the capacity of assistant director and stage manager. She has directed several musical productions during summer seasons. Recently she was seen in the cameo role of the teasing wife in the State University Theatre production of "Lysistrata."

Ellis Kaufman, a drama major in the sophomore class, is coordinating the production. He has had extensive experience in the theatre, primarily at LaSalle College Music Theatre, Philadelphia.

Tickets for the performances may be secured at the information desk at Campus Center from 11:15 a.m. to 3:25 p.m. on weekdays. The box office phone numbers are 457-6926 and 457-6927.



IMMEDIATE

The Yale University Band, conducted by Keith Wilson, will give a concert in Page Hall, Sunday April 9, at 4 p.m. The performance is sponsored by the Music Council of State University of New York at Albany.

Considered one of the best of its kind in the country, the Yale band also has gained international recognition on three highly-successful European tours in the summers of 1959, 1962 and 1965.

Membership is limited to 75 students and approximately a third of the players are graduate students, many of them from the School of Music, who are studying to become professional musicians.

Keith Wilson, who has been the band's conductor since 1946, is a professor of music and head of the wind instrument department in the School of Music. He is also a renowned clarinetist and an active member and assistant conductor of the New Haven Symphony.

Currently serving as president of the College Band Directors National Association, Wilson has held offices in several other national music organizations.

General admission tickets of \$ 1.00 may be obtained at the door or by calling the music department office at 457-6868. University students will be admitted with student tax cards.

April 4, 1967



Immediate

Dr. C. Luther Andrews, chairman of the department of physics at State University of New York at Albany, will serve as a visiting lecturer in the program of visiting scientists sponsored by the American Association of Physics Teachers and the American Institute of Physics with the support of the National Science Foundation during the week of April 10-15.

Professor Andrews will lecture on micro-wave optics, hold informal meetings with students, and assist faculty members with curriculum and research problems. He will be at Taylor University, Upland, Ind., and at Indiana Central College, Indianapolis, Ind. At Columbus, Chio, Professor Andrews will give a paper on Disk Antennas and Diffraction by Disks" at a meeting of the Optical Society of America.

April 4, 1967



IMMEDIATE

Edwin H. Littlecott, recently deputy director of education in the County of Hampshire, England, and presently lecturer on education at the University of Reading, Reading, England, will present two public lectures on English education Monday, April 10, at State University of New York at Albany.

Sponsored by the department of curriculum and instruction in the School of Education, Mr. Littlecott's lectures are scheduled for 10 a.m. in Draper Hall auditorium when the subject will be "Teaching in English Public Schools" and for 1 p.m. in Education Building 346 when the topic will be "Postwar Education in England."

A graduate of Oxford in philosophy and economics, Mr. Littlecott holds advanced degrees from University of Bristol and a diploma in political science from Oxford. He has held a variety of posts in English education in both independent and publicly supported schools.

Mr. Littlecott was engaged actively in restoration of adult education in postwar Germany and, additionally, he has participated in a number of European education development programs.



IMMEDIATE

Carey McWilliams, editor of "The Nation," will speak in the Campus Center ball room, State University of New York at Albany, at 7:30, Tuesday evening, April 11.

His talk, entitled "The Need for Dissent," is sponsored by the Forum of Politics, student organization.

"The Nation" is the country's oldest weekly journal of opinion, having observed its centennial July, 1965. In addition to his duties as edit or, Mr. McWilliams is the author of a dozen books, including several which deal with controversial social issues.

"Brothers Under the Skin" is concerned with the racial conflict,

"A Mask for Privilege" deals with anti-Semitism in the United States, and

"Ill Fares the Land" discusses the problems of migratory farm labor and
mechanized agriculture.

Mr. McWilliams graduated from the University of Southern
California in 1927 with a law degree and was admitted to the California
bar the same year. He has been on the staff of "The Nation" since 1945,
having assumed the editorship in 1955.

SUNYA NEWS PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

Harold F. Blum has been appointed professor of biology in the department of biological sicences at State University of New York at Albany. Mr. Blum, an authority on cancer research, is at present research physiologist at the National Cancer Institute and Visiting Professor at Princeton University. His arrival in Albany will bring to the university a distinguished scholar widely known for his achievements in several fields of biological thought.

Professor Blum received his Ph.D. in physiology and zoology from the University of California, Berkeley, in 1927, after having spent 1918-1919 in France with the expeditionary forces. He taught at the University of Oregon from 1927 to 1928, and at Harvard Medical School 1928-1930. He returned to Berkeley in 1930, teaching there in the Department of Physiology until 1938. Professor Blum's work with the National Cancer Institute began in 1938. He was principal biophysist with the Naval Medical Research Institute in 1943-1946, returning to the National Cancer Institute in 1947. In 1936, 1946, and 1953 he held Guggenheim Fellowships and in 1957-58, a U. S. Public Health Special Research Fellowship.

Professor Blum has had a career-long interest in the effects of light on molecules, cells and organisms, which led to the publication in 1941 of a book "Photodynamic Action and Diseases Caused by Light." The volume, a standard work in the field, was reprinted in 1964 with only minor revisions.

Another of Professor Blum's interests has been in mechanisms of evolution. In 1951 he published "Time's Arrow and Evolution", reportedly one of the most influential books in the field.

In 1959 in "Carcinogenesis by Ultraviolet Light", Professor Blum tied together a large body of results of experiments by himself and others. He is universally regarded as an authority in the field.

In recent years Professor Blum's interest in organic evolution has led him into serious consideration of factors in the evolution of human culture. Some of his most recent publications deal with that subject.

Professor Blum will join the department of biological sciences in September.



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Eugene Rabinowitch, noted biophysicist and editor of "Bulletin of the Atomic Scientist", will give a special series of lectures this spring at State University of New York at Albany.

The lectures will be held Monday and Thursday afternoons from 3:35 to 4:25, beginning April 24 and ending June 1. In addition, four evening seminars, on Wednesdays during May, will be offered for those registering for the course for credit.

Entitled "The Scientific Revolution," the lectures will be open to both
University students and non-students on either a credit or non-credit basis. Registration will be held at the first meeting, April 24, at 3:35 in room 133 of the Humanities Building on the uptown campus. The course, which carries the number SCI 413, will offer one credit hour.

The series will reflect Dr. Rabinowitch's long-time interest and study in the importance of science in public affairs, paying particular attention to the impact of science on the future of man and society.

Dr. Rabinowitch, author of a three-volume set of books dealing with the photosynthetic process, also has written numerous articles and items on science and public affairs. He was awarded UNESCO's annual Kalinga Prize last year for popularization of science.

Further information on the lecture series may be obtained from the Division of Science and Mathematics, Biology Building Room 126, SUNYA, Albany, 12203.



IMMEDIATE

A new fraternity on the State University of New York at Albany campus will gain official status Saturday, April 15, when the Zeta Psi chapter is inducted into the international fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi.

The largest professional business administration fraternity, Delta Sigma Pi numbers some 145 chapters in the U.S., Canada and Mexico and has more than 58,000 alumni, many of them prominent business and education leaders. Students majoring in business or economics are eligible for membership.

Interested students and faculty at Albany began organizing a business fraternity early last year for the purpose of promoting professionality among its members who intend to pursue careers in the business world. Guest speakers, tours, forums and business organizations are intricate parts of such a fraternity, in addition to the usual social aspects.

The local group temporarily assumed the name of Alpha Sigma Upsilon, but decided its goal could best be achieved by affiliation with a national organization. Delta Sigma Pi was chosen because it offered the most advantages and several faculty members on campus are members.

The Albany chapter brothers were inducted as pledges on January 3, and have received approval of their petition for a charter. Formal installation will take place in the Campus Center banquet hall April 15. Delegations from other chapters, as well as national officers, will be present for the induction proceedings and dinner.

Jeff Warner heads the local chapter. Other officers are Fred Wander, senior vice president; Ross Kaufman, vice president; David Brady, secretary; William Russell, treasurer; Ralph Kundmueller, historian, and Paul Reichelt, chancellor.

The chapter advisors are Dr. Harold Cannon, associate professor of accounting, and Dr. Frank Kolmin, professor of accounting. Other Deltasigs on the faculty include Dr. Roy A. Klages, professor of marketing; Dr. Robert J. Miller, professor of marketing; and Mr. Zacharia Mathew, assistant professor of accounting.



IMMEDIATE

Yu-kuang Chu, professor of Asian studies and education at Skidmore College, Saratoga Springs, will address his remarks to the question, "Do Communist China and the World Understand Each Other?" Wednesday at 8 p.m. in room 349, Draper Hall, on the downtown campus of the State University of New York at Albany.

His talk is one of five in the series "A Citizen Looks at China," co-sponsored by the Albany university and the Albany County League of Women Voters. The seminars are being conducted with the intent to help dispel the aura of mystery surrounding Mainland China.

Dr. Chu, a native of China where he completed his undergraduate studies, received his Ph.D. in comparative education from Columbia University. From 1924 to 1946, except for his three years of study in the U.S., he taught in several Chinese universities.

He was visiting professor of Chinese culture at Pomona College, California, from 1947 to 1950 and has been at Skidmore the past 18 years. Since 1950, he also has served as summer instructor twice at the University of Southern California, twice at the State University of New York at Oneonta, and at New York University.

In addition, he spent his sabbatical leave (1956-57) as visiting specialist in general education to five colleges and universities in five countries in the Far East. He has returned to that part of the world three times since, the most recent being September, 1966.

Dr. Chu is the author of four books, two research monographs and a number of articles.



IMMEDIATE

Final date for filing applications for admission next fall to grades eight through twelve in The Milne School will be Friday, April 14, it has been announced by Dr. Evan R. Collins, president of State University of New York at Albany of which the campus laboratory school is a part. Applicants filing after that date automatically will be put on file for the following year.

The placement examination for determining admissions to Milne will be held at the school on Saturday, May 6. Students who have taken the admissions examination previously are not required to take it again to be considered for vacancies available in September.

Commenting on the use of the test, Dr. Collins said, "This is an objective and equitable method of securing a wide range of pupil ability for observation and teaching by our college students and regular faculty. Each youngster must be able to fit into the program by which the campus school supports the teacher-education program of the university."

Some ninety applications have been received during the year for the dozen or so vacancies expected in September in the upper grades. Performance of those students on the admissions examination will determine their place on the waiting list for vacancies. The number of places in any grade will vary according to the number of withdrawals or removals for that particular grade.



IMMEDIATE

A summary of the proceedings of the Tenth Biennial Wilderness Conference now underway (April 7-9) in San Francisco will be presented at the Saturday afternoon session of the conference by Dr. Robert Rienow, professor of political science at the Graduate School of Public Affairs of State University of New York at Albany.

Dr. Rienow, whose remarks are titled "Political Thickets Surrounding Wilderness", described the conference sponsored by the Sierra Club as being concerned with the "detiorating quality of American environment." General chairman is Professor John Gilligan of the University of California at Berkeley.

The invitation to Dr. Rienow to summarize the proceedings was prompted in part, by the professor's new book, "Moment in the Sun", which will be published in June by Dial Press.

The Sierra Club, which has been gaining increasing national prominence, is devoted to developing a conservative conscience in the United States. Executive secretary of the organization is David Brower who has led the club's efforts, successful to date, to protect the Grand Canyon area from encroachment having blocked plans for construction of the proposed canyon dam.

Opening sessions of the conference will focus on the political framework where decisions are made in matters affecting conservation policies. Speakers will include heads of the national park and forest services.



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Norman M. Thomas, long-time leader of the American Socialist Party, will speak in the Campus Center ballroom, State University of New York at Albany, at 8 p.m., Thursday, April 13. The lecture is open to the public.

A graduate of Princeton University and Union Theological Seminary, Dr. Thomas was the Socialist presidential candidate in 1928, 1932, 1936, 1940, 1944 and 1948. He also has run, at various times, for governor of New York, mayor of New York City, representative in Congress and New York City alderman.

The 82-year old statesman has authored more than 20 books and 300 articles. His talk at Albany will be entitled "Fifty Years That Shook the World," and will deal with the effect of the 1917 Russian Revolution, how it affected American socialism, and its impact on Thomas's political philosophy.

The address, to be followed by a question and answer period, is sponsored by the Forum of Politics, a student organization. Introducing Dr. Thomas will be Dr. Bernard Johnpoll, associate professor of political science in the Graduate School of Public Affairs at Albany, whose political biography of Thomas will be published soon.

State University of New York at Albany

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

ea Code 518, 472-7402 or 472-7877

Release:

IMMEDIATE

SPECIAL TO THE ALBANY STUDENT PRESS:

- 1. Institutional Directories, publisher of the University Directory, is seeking young men or women to sell yellow-page advertising in the area during the spring and summer. Interested parties should register with the Public Information Office, 472-7402. They will be notified when interviews are scheduled.
- 2. The Summer Flight to Europe will be closing soon. \$265 round trip to Europe via KIM's regular jet service leaves July 6 returns August 14. Contact Solicitations Committee in the Student Activities Office for details.

rate University of New York at Albany

Public Information Office

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

a Code 518, 472-7402 or 472-7877

Release:

IMMEDIATE

SPECIAL TO WSUA:

- 1. Institutional Directories, publisher of the University Directory, is seeking young men or women to sell yellow-page advertising in the area during the spring and summer. Interested parties should register with the Public Information Office, 472-7402. They will be notified when interviews are scheduled.
- 2. The Summer Flight to Europe will be closing soon. \$265 round trip to Europe via KIM's regular jet service leaves July 6 returns August 14. Contact Solicitations Committee in the Student Activities Office for details.



IMMEDIATE

The School of Social Welfare, State University of New York at Albany, will conduct a "Workshop on Field Instruction" June 12-16 at the university.

Dr. Jane K. Ives, professor of social welfare at Albany, will serve as program chairman and various members of the school's faculty will conduct morning sessions.

Dr. Buelah Rothman, consultant in field instruction for the Council on Social Work Education, will preside at the afternoon programs.

Topics to be covered include "Organization and Sequence of Courses," "Coordination of Field and Class Instruction" and "Principles and Methods of Field Instruction."

To date, 27 persons have registered for the workshop. All registrants are either in the field of social welfare or are interested in entering such work.



IMMEDIATE

Lee Ki-duk, director, Operation Department of the Korean National Commission for UNESCO, Seoul, will be on the State University of New York at Albany campus Thursday, April 13.

Mr. Lee will meet with administrative personnel in the office of Dr. Clifton C. Thorne, vice-president for student affairs, and with various student groups. His area of interest is international relations and exchanges in the fields of education, sciences and culture.

Mr. Lee's visit to SUNYA has been arranged by special projects department of the Institute of International Education with offices at United Nations Plaza.



IMMEDIATE

The Campus Center Gallery at State University of New York at Albany, will be the scene of a one-man exhibition of photographs by Joe Alper beginning Wednesday, April 19.

The exhibition is built around the theme of "Water". It includes such diverse subject matter as a tricycle abandoned in the rain and study of dishes soaking in the kitchen sink. Nature and figure studies make up a major part of the exhibit.

Mr. Alper's work is well-known in the Albany area, through various one-man shows and through his free lance work for the Albany,
Troy, and Schenectady newspapers. His photographs have been published in the New York Times and the Herald Tribune.

One of the artist's specialities is photographing the personages and environment of the jazz and folk music worlds. He has made record cover photographs for various musicians as well as covers for the magazines, Down Beat and Jazz.

Skidmore College recently sponsored an exhibition of photographs of Victorian architecture by Mr. Alper. The works in the show will be incorporated in a book to be published this summer by the New York State Council on the Arts.

Mr. Alper is currently a lecturer and consultant on photography for the art department at State University's Albany campus. His exhibit will run through May 12.

rsity of New York at Albany

SUNYA NEWS PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

Immediate

Dr. Bernard L. Bryan, formerly superintendent of Westchester County's Second Supervisory School District, has joined the faculty of State University of New York at Albany as coordinator of clinical services and professor of educational administration in the School of Education. He will hold a term appointment of two years as professor of educational administration.

Dr. Bryan's basic assignment will be to coordinate the three centers offering clinical services at the university. They are the Study Center for Learning Disabilities, operated by the university in cooperation with the Albany Medical College and sponsored jointly by the university and the medical college, and the Child Guidance Clinic and the Northeastern Speech and Hearing Center, both of which are housed at the university.

While directing the programs of schools in southern Westchester County Dr. Bryan was local superintendent of 16 districts and superintendent of the Cooperative Board of Educational Services which developed into the largest body of its kind with a staff of 340 people. The work of the board included special education and psychological and psychiatric services for students.

In his new post Dr. Bryan, who holds degrees from State College, Mansfield, Penna.; Ithaca College; and Teachers College, Columbia University, will be concerned with integrating programs for graduate students to combine studies and experience in the area of psychology.

For six years, from 1960-66, Dr. Bryan was an officer and director of the County and Intermediate Superintendents National Association and of the State School Administrators Association.

SUNYA NEWS PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

The use of television in introductory economics courses will receive special emphasis at a two-day conference for college economists to be held April 14-15 at State University of New York at Albany. Sponsored by the New York State Council on Economic Education and the university's Center for Economic Education, the conference will be concerned with "Instructional Materials and The Introductory Course."

Highlights of the eighth annual conference will be a joint meeting with the New York State Economics Association which will be meeting at the same time, President of the association is Dr. Louis R. Salkever, chairman of SUNYA's department of economics, who announced that the address at the joint session would be given by Professor Charles E. Lindblom, professor of economics and political science at Yale University. His topic will be "The Market Mechanism and Economic Development."

Those on the program committee include Professor J. Woodrow Sayre, executive director of the council and director of the SUNYA center; Professor Sanford Gordon, chairman of the economics department, State University College at Oneonta; Professor Laurence Leamer, chairman of the social studies division, SUNY at Binghamton, Professor David Martin, chairman of the economics department, State University College at Geneseo; and Professor Salkever.

As part of the program there will be samples of televised lessons from 42 university units which will be shown on Friday afternoon at Hawley Library. The college economists attending will attempt to determine if it is possible to teach introductory courses in economics without relying predominantly on textbook use.

-More-

FROM: State University of New York at Albany

Page 2 - Professor Lindblom

Professor Lindblom, who will be addressing over 200 economists at the joint session to be held in the main ballroom of the Ten Eyck Hotel, is an authority on the theory of decision-making and policy-making. Author of four books and of politico-economic articles for scholarly journals, he has served as adviser to officials at several governmental levels. From 1963 to 1965 he was in India as economic adviser to the Director of the U.S. Aid Mission to India.

Professor Leamer is chairman of "The Use of Television" program to be held by the college economists Friday afternoon from 2:30 to 5:30 at Hawley Library. The session will be followed by a reception and dinner at the Ten Eyck Hotel. With Professor David Burger of the department of economics State University College at Oswego as chairman, the evening program will be devoted to "New Developments in Instructional Materials".

At the Saturday morning opening session Arnold Tolles of the New York State School of Industrial and Labor Relations at Cornell will be chairman.

John Maher, staff economist of the Joint Council on Economic Education with headquarters in New York, will discuss "Teaching the Introductory Course without Sticking to the Textbook".

The annual meeting of the New York State Economics Association will be held in the afternoon.



Immediate

A spring jazz festival, bringing to Albany some of the jazz world's most noted performers, will be held at State University of New York at Albany Saturday and Sunday, May 6 and 7, under the sponsorship of the university's faculty-student special events board. The festival, to be included in the festivities planned for Campus Week, successor to the traditional State Fair, will take place in the Campus Center ballroom. Concerts will be held afternoons from 1 to 5 and evenings from 8 to midnight.

Student committee members stated that the program is intended to introduce the student to jazz, an area of music which they describe as "suffering from an almost contagious neglect." The emphasis at the SUNYA festival is being placed on aestheticism, according to the sponsors, its purpose being to stimulate and promote an appreciation of America's only pure contribution to music, jazz.

Participating artists will include the Jeremy Steig Quintet, the Thad Jones-Mel Lewis 18-piece orchestra, Elvin Jones (1967 Down Beat Critics' Poll Winner, drums), Ted Curson (Down Beat New Star Award of 1967, trumpet), Nick Brignola, Kenny Burrell, Lee Konitz, Walter Bishop Jr. Trio, Muddy Waters Sextet, Pepper Adams, and Don Friedman. Dan Morgenstern, associate editor of Down Beat publications, will be present to introduce the artists and to supply interesting and informative commentary throughout each concert.

Although the festival is a student project and intended to be a predominately student-attended event, a limited number of general admission tickets will be available to the public nearer the date of the festival.

On the student committee are Louis Strong, Dennis Donohue, and Linda Lizik.

* * * * *



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Bruce B. Solnick, associate professor of history at State University of New York at Albany, has been awarded a John Carter Brown Library Post-Doctoral Fellowship. It provides for a three-month period of research at the John Carter Brown Library of Brown University at Providence, R.I., during the 1967-68 academic year.

Professor Solnick, who will use his fellowship for research on the history of the West Indies in the 18th Century, plans tentatively to be at Brown next spring. He has a book on the subject of West Indian history in preparation.

Additionally, the Albany professor, who is also an associate at the university's Center for Inter-American Studies, has written articles on Latin American nations for the 1967 "Collier's Year Book. His articles are on Colombia, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, El Salvador, Guatemala, Honduras, and Nicaragua.

Professor Solnick, who joined the SUNYA faculty in 1964, has three degrees from New York University. He is a member of the American Historical Association, the Conference on Latin American History, and the Society for the History of Discoveries and is book review editor for the latter society's newsletter.



IMMEDIATE

The Summer Bulletin 1967 of State University of New York at Albany, a 100-page illustrated publication, reveals a regular summer teaching faculty of 174 with 20 visiting lecturers. There are some 220 course offerings, workshop sessions, and seminars.

Registration for pre-session courses and for all programs including pre-session courses will take place June 19. Dates of the pre-session are June 19-30. On Wednesday, July 5, from 9. a.m. to 4:30 p.m., registration will be held for three-week courses in library science, regular session courses, and for all programs including regular courses except for programs of persons registered earlier.

The regular summer session will be conducted July 5 - August 18 and a post session is scheduled for Aug. 21 to September 1.



Immediate

Dr. Dorothy M. Major, who organized the School of Nursing at West Virginia University Medical Center, Morgantown, W. Va., has been appointed dean of the new School of Nursing at State University of New York at Albany. The appointment of Dean Major, who currently is dean and professor of nursing at the West Virginia center, was approved this afternoon (April 13) by the Board of Trustees of State University of New York.

In announcing the appointment of Dean Major, Dr. Evan R. Collins, president of the Albany university, said, "We are very pleased that this new professional school within the University at Albany will have the advantage of the strong and imaginative leadership which Dean Major will provide. The school can be expected to move swiftly into a position of professional and community service."

Dean Major, who expects to come to Albany early in June, commented that she was "very much impressed by the friendliness and enthusiasm of the people I met in Albany." She added, "I look forward to the opportunity of working with them and many others who must be just as fine. The prospect of being involved in a new nursing program in so stimulating an environment is certainly an exciting one. I am honored to be associated with the outstanding University system of New York State and hope I will be able to contribute to the continued advance of nursing in New York."

The newly-appointed dean, who received her diploma in nursing from Hahnemann Hospital School of Nursing, Scranton, Pa., holds science and arts degrees from the University of Maryland and a doctoral degree in education from Indiana University. She has been at her West Virginia post since 1960.

Earlier positions held by Dean Major include Director, School of Nursing and Nursing Service, Louisville (Ky.) General Hospital; Director of Nursing, Franklin Square Hospital, Baltimore, Md.; Educational Director, Woman's Hospital, Baltimore; Director, Practical Nurse Program, Pensacola (Fla.) Vocational School; and Educational

State University of New York at Albany

DEAN OF SCHOOL OF NURSING -2-

Director, Pensacola (Fla.) Hospital School of Nursing.

Dean Major, who was a United States Public Health Service Research Fellow in 1959-60, is a member of Sigma Theta Tau and Pi Lambda Theta, nursing and education honoraries. She is the author of several published articles including "The West Virginia Plan" which appeared in <u>Nursing Outlook</u>.

The School of Nursing, which will enroll its first students in September, is the newest of the professional schools within State University of New York at Albany. While it anticipates the development of both graduate and undergraduate programs as well as specific activities in the area of continuing education, it presently offers an undergraduate integrated program in basic professional study leading to the bachelor of science degree.

The program has been developed primarily to prepare men and women for essential leadership positions in nursing and for entrance into graduate programs in preparation for key teaching and administrative positions. The curriculum includes a breadth of study in the liberal arts and sciences and a major in nursing.

During the first two years students are enrolled in the University College and are accepted officially by the School of Nursing upon successful completion of the program proscribed for the first two years.

Beginning with the 1968 summer session transfer students will be accepted into the program. The exact amount of transfer credit to be awarded will be determined on an individual basis.

* * * * *



Do not release before Tuesday,

April 18, when the research

paper abstract will be made

available to the press. The

paper itself will not be presented

until Thursday, April 20

Are you hearing a short clear tone, like a whistle? There are some people who will hear that same signal as a short scratchy noise, like a hiss. The difference is in the listener, in the efficiency and speed of his nerve centers of hearing in the lower brain.

Children who hear tone as noise in short signals are likely to be slow in learning language. Adults with the same problem have difficulty following one conversation through a background of interfering noise. A team of three investigators in Albany, including Dr. Paul Boomsliter, professor of speach at State University of New York at Albany, has deveoped a test of speed in organizing tonal sensation, and is using the test as a guide for therapy for children with speech and reading disorders, and to diagnose patients for surgery on the blood vessels supplying the lower brain, called the brain stom.

The three men are reporting on their current work in two papers on

Thursday, April 20, at the 73rd convention of the Acoustical Society of America

at the Statler-Hilton Hotel in New York City. The papers are "Relation between

cerebral blood flow and time required for tonal sensation in conditioned

rhesus monkeys," and "Impairment and recovery in time required for tonal sesation

in 57 patients selected for vertebral artery surgery." The authors are Warren

Creel, experimental surgery laboratory, Albany Medical College, and Dr. Boomsliter,

who together devised the test, and Dr. Samuel R. Powers, Jr., professor of surgery,

Albany Medical College, who uses the test in suspected disorders of blood supply

to the brain. (more)

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Relation Between Cerebral Blood Flow and Time Required for Tonal Sensation in Conditioned Rhesus Monkeys. -2-

The three-member team reported that there is a time limit on tonal sensation for everybody. If a regular musical note is sounded for a very short time, less than a hundredth of a second, it will be heard not as a short whistle, but as just a clock, without tonal quality, even by normal listeners. The tonal organizing process in the nerve centers of hearing requires a certain amount of time. The suprising finding in the current research is that very long tones are needed in abnormal cases, since some people need pure tones sounded a third of a second, a half second, and in some cases even a full second -- 100 times the normal requirement--to arrive at sensation of tone. They hear half-second notes as noise.

The vertebral arteries supply about a fifth of the brain's blood. They can be blocked or pinched in several ways, and in rare cases one is thrown into reverse, so that blood goes out of the brain, the wrong way down the artery, and out to the arm. The arm is stelling the brain's blood, so this is called medically a subclavian steal, or informally The Great Brain Robbery. The most prominent symptoms are dizziness and headaches. Most of patients, according to the Albany researchers, show normal on conventional hearing tests, which use long notes, but are found very poor in tonal organization when tested with the short tone procedure. After surgery they may improve in speed of tonal organization.

What really happens to blood flow in the brain? Dr. Powers has devised a method of measuring blood flow in the brain of a conscious monkey, which has cerebral circulation are similar to man's. Temperature measuring probes/implanted permanently in the monkey's brain, and he lives with them comfortably for months. The investigators can plug in a cable to measure his blood flow when they wish. These same monkeys are trained to press

cable to measure his blood flow when they wish. These same monkeys are trained to press a lever for a banana pellet when they hear a tone, and to ignore a noise, so they are given tone-noise tests (scoring like normal humans). Then the surgeon operates to create a subclavian steal (after which they score like abnormal humans) and the changes in cerebral blood flow can be measured. Finally a second operation removes the subclavian steal (and the tone-noise scores improve).

One human patient reported is a young man who hit a tree while driving, and in the smash gave himself a subclavian steal exactly like that of the monkeys. He was tested thoroughly, scoring just like the monkeys. When his artery was repaired with a dacron tube his scores improved, also just like the monkeys.

* * * * *



IMMEDIATE

State University of New York at Albany will host the largest tournament in the history of the New York State High School Forensic League, Friday and Saturday, April 14 and 15, on the academic podium.

More than 600 people representing 84 schools across the state will compete in the finals in the following events: novice, junior varsity and varsity debate; original oratory, dramatic interpretation, boys' extempore and girls' extempore. Presidential trophies will be awarded to the three best teams in each of the three debate divisions and to the three top speakers in each of the four individual events. The contestants will debate the question of whether the United States should limit its foreign aid to non-military assistance.

The varsity finals between the two best teams will take place before the entire group in the ballroom of Campus Center at 4:30.

The tournament directors are David Fractenberg, director of debate and assistant professor of speech and dramatic art, and Alan L. Mikels, graduate assistant and instructor in speech.

April 13, 1967



IMMEDIATE

The music department of State University of New York at Albany, will present a faculty concert at Page Hall, downtown campus, Tuesday evening, April 25 at 8:15.

Featured in the concert will be Patricia Grignet, oboe; Findlay Cockrell, piano; Janet Steele, soprano; and Lucy Cross, lute. They will present Handel's Sonata in G Minor, ten songs from William Blake's "Songs of Innocence and Experience" (1789-1794) and Lieder by Schubert, among others.

Miss Grignet and Mr. Cockrell are members of the University's music department, while Miss Steele and Miss Cross come from the University of Iowa and New Haven, Conn., respectively.

Miss Grignet, a graduate of the Cincinnati Conservatory of Music and the Yale University School of Music, teaches oboe, woodwinds, ensamble playing and chamber music at Albany. She is also first oboist of the Albany Symphony.

Mr. Cockrell was educated at Harvard University and the Julliard School of Music. His numerous recitals include a Town Hall debut in 1965 and radio broadcasts from Berkeley, Cal., Cambridge, Mass., and New York City. He heads the piano department at SUNYA.

Miss Steele received the master of music degree at Yale University School of Music. She recently returned to her home state, where she is currently soprano in residence with the Rockefeller Center for New Music, University of Iowa.

Also a Yale graduate, Miss Cross performs as a lutenist and madrigal singer with groups presenting Medieval and Renaissance music. She is well-versed in old instruments, having specialized in that field at Yale.



IMMEDIATE

Professor Bernd Foerster, School of Architecture at Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute, will be the principal speaker at the final Albany meeting of the Capital Area School Business Officials, Thursday, April 20, at 9 a.m. at Brubacher Hall, downtown campus of State University of New York at Albany.

Professor Foerster will speak on the topic "Architecture, the School and the Community," discussing the responsibilities of school administrators to be aware of the environment of the community and the necessity for establishing architectural criteria which will provide the proper educational facilities for the local district.

Professor Alan Green, who has served as moderator of the series of lectures on arthitect-administrator coordination, will summarize briefly the entire series.

Arpil 13, 1967

SUNYA NEWS
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7377

Miss Kaus Duran

Immediate

Dr. William P. Brown, a professor in the School of Criminal Justice at State University of New York at Albany, leaves on April 27 for Europe on the first part of his 1967 research tour financed by the National Institute of Mental Health. The work in its entirety is a three-year study aimed at improving the police and general social response to the problem of sexual criminality.

Professor Brown has just completed a major study on police and corruption which was requested by the President's Commission on Law Enforcement and the Administration of Justice, familiarly called the National Crime Commission. He participated in the preparation of the national report issued in January and his study on corruption will be published by the commission as one of its supportive documents.

The Albany professor's upcoming trip will include visits at Amsterdam,
Hamburg, Copenhagen, and Stockholm where, in a three-week period, he will be
seeing some of the most prominent European scholars in the field of research
in sex crime. At Copenhagen he will lecture before the psychiatric department
of the University Clinic.

In addition to consulting with those involved in research, Professor

Brown will be seeing police personnel who have to deal with the problem of sexual criminality. Later on in the summer he will return to Europe to visit centers in Italy and France.

at SUNYA

While in the Graduate School of Public Affairs/Professor Brown earlier directed a program in human resources administration designed to meet the needs of those who anticipate careers in the government service with agencies having program responsibilities to handle problems of crime and other types of social pathology.

(more)

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Professor Brown to Europe -2-

Professor Brown is originally from New York City where from 1940 to 1962 he was a member of the police department of that city. He retired as an inspector after numerous field and staff assignments, including the command of the New York City Police Academy. His graduate work in the field of public administration was completed at New York University during his police career. He has been a consultant to many federal, state, local and private agencies and institutions.

* * * *

April 13, 1967

SUNYA NEWS PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

A reception for the cast and production staff of "Carnival," the State University Revue 1967 at State University of New York at Albany, will be held following the musical's premier Friday, April 21.

Among those invited to the reception, which will be held in the ballroom of the Campus Center, uptown campus, are members of the University Council, the dramatics faculty and student activities personnel. The main purpose of the reception is "to enable the students to meet the people who are responsible for the fine atmosphere in which the students work at the University," said Ellis B. Kaufman, production coordinator.

"Carnival," which is being presented at 8 p.m., April 21 and 22 in Page Hall, downtown campus, has a talented group of students behind the scenes.

All scenery is being designed by John G. Deanehan, a junior majoring in scenic design, who has assisted in three previous presentations, "Lysistrata," "The Memorandum," and "Merton of the Movies."

Paula Belle Michaels, a senior drama major, is supervising costume design and execution. She has appeared in SUNYA productions including "Merton," "The Flies," amd "The Wapshot Scandal."

Kathleen O'Neil, who portrays Olga in "Carnival," also is handling the choreography of the production. Miss O'Neil has performed the famous "Steam Heat" number from "The Pajama Game" in community theater work.

A junior from Cherry Valley, John Webb, is the musical conductor of "Carnival."

He is an accomplished violinist and a member of the University Statesmen.

In addition there are many other students in the cast and production of the play. Heading the cast are Carla Pinelli, Charles Bartlett, Barbara Untracht and Robert Bruce Tiffany.

John Fotia, a junior at Albany, is directing the production, assisted by Joyce Levy, assistant director and stage manager, and Mr. Kaufman.

Tickets may be obtained at the information desk at The Campus Center from 11:15 a.m. to 3:25 p.m. weekdays. The box office may be reached at 457-6929 or 457-6927.



Immediate

State University of New York at Albany will combine its proposed planetarium and a particle accelerator into a \$1 million building. The combination of the facilities was authorized in the state's supplemental budget which cancelled a former appropriation of \$390,000 for a separate planetarium. The new building is planned for construction on a hilltop west of the university infirmary by September 1969.

The particle accelerator for research into the subatomic range will be built into a 90-by-40 foot chamber under the planetarium. The \$365,414 accelerator was ordered a year ago from Radiation Dynamics Inc. of Westbury, L. I.

Original plans to combine the planetarium also with a new Dudley
Observatory, which now is on the site of a proposed state hospital, have
been delayed for lack of observatory funds.

* * * * *

April 13, 1967



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Henry L. Minton, assistant professor of psychology at State

University of New York at Albany, will give the third lecture in the University of

Colloquium series Wednesday, April 19, in room 123/the Humanities Building,

uptown Campus at 8 p.m.

Dr. Minton will speak on "Power as a Psychological Concept." The lecture will be published under the title, "Power as a Personality Construct," in a book entitled "Progress in Experimental Personality Research." Edited by B. A. Maher, the book will be Volume IV of the annual series published by Academic Press.

Christos N. Apostle, assistant professor of social science at Albany, will introduce Dr. Minton. Mr. Apostle is the chairman of the University Colloquium series, which concludes May 17 with an address by Dr. David Dow Harvey on the "Distinction Between Modern and Contemporary Poetry."

April 13, 1967



IMMEDIATE

Margaret Thompson, president of the Albany Area Society of the Archeological Institute of America, will speak at the inaugural lecture of the society Thursday evening, April 20, at the Campus Center assembly hall of State University of New York at Albany at 8 o'clock.

Mrs. Thompson's subject will be "Greek Coins in History". The lecture will be illustrated with slides. The public is invited to the admission-free address and refreshments will be served.

* * * * * * *

April 13, 1967

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT ALBANY

Public Information Office H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director

Area Code 518, 472-7877, 472-7402

Release: IMMEDIATE

Dr. Kuan-I Chen, professor of economics, State University of New York at Albany, will give the fourth address in the current seminar, "A Citizen Looks at China," Wednesday, April 19, at Draper Hall, room 349, from 8 to 10 p.m.

The lecture series is co-sponsored by SUNYA and the Albany County League of Women Voters with the intention of lifting the shroud of mystery surrounding Mainland China. Dr. Chen's speech is entitled "United States" Commitment to the Two Chinas."

Mrs. Michael Dworkin of Albany, chairman of the seminar and of the league's foreign relations committee, notes that "the very lack of basic knowledge about China has voked emotional extremism and intolerance to the point where calm and rational views of the problem it presents have been rare and difficult. We are offering the seminar in order to obtain a greater understanding of this great 'terra incognita'."

Dr. Chen holds degrees from St. John's University, Shanghai, China; Michigan State University and Pennsylvania State University, He is the author of "World Population Growth and Living Standards," published in 1960, and of various articles and monographs.

The final lecture will be given April 26 by Dr. Channing Liem, professor of political science and international relations at State University College at New Paltz.

April 14, 1967



IMMEDIATE

Barbara Ward, foreign affairs editor of <u>The Economist</u> of London and considered one of the most influential English writers in England, will give the opening address on Wednesday, May 3, in the Seminar on Structure and Change in Meeting the Economic Needs of Man to be held by The Institute on Man and Science, Rensselaerville.

Miss Ward's address will take place at 4:15 p.m. in the Campus Center ballroom following a reception to which State University of New York at Albany and the Institute have invited approximately 500 guests. Commander Sir Robert Jackson, an economist and husband of Miss Ward, is chairman of the seminar for which Dr. Louis R. Salkever, chairman of the university's department of economics is program coordinator.

Additional seminar sessions will be held at Rensselaerville with a number of prominent figures taking part. They include Jose Figueres, Paul Hoffman, Max Kohnstamm, and Sir W. Arthur Lewis as discussants.

Among topics to be discussed are "Manpower and Economic Development",
"The Role of Developed Nations in Reducing the Income Gaps", and "Changing Structures
of Competing Economies". The seminar will end Saturday, May 6.

On the committee, in addition to Dr. Salkever, are Dr. Jan Michal, professor of economics, State University of New York at Binghamton; Dr. Robert Lekachman, chairman of the department of economics, State University of New York, Stony Brook; Dr. Robert Carson, associate professor economics, State University College at Oneonta; and Dr. Merton Ertell, professor of economics at State University of New York, Buffalo.

NOTE TO EDITORS: DETAILED INFORMATION WILL FOLLOW IN ANOTHER RELEASE



IMMEDIATE

The State University of New York at Albany spring jazz festival,
Saturday and Sunday, May6 and 7 in the Campus Center Ballroom, will turn
over its net proceeds to the school's Foreign Student Ambassador program.

Lou Strong, one of the members of the student committee sponsoring the festival, noted that "although we are contributing our proceeds to the same fund as is Campus Carnival (scheduled the same weekend), the jazz festival is in no way connected with the Carnival. The two productions are under separate auspices.

Mr. Strong indicated he wished to make the distinction clear in order to avoid confusion which might be brought about by the proximity of the two events.

Concerts are planned for both afternoons from 1 to 5 and both evenings from 8 to midnight. Some of the leading jazz musicians and groups appearing will be the Jeremy Steig Quintet, the Thad Jones-Mel Lewis Orchestra, Elvin Jones (the 1967 top drummer in the Down Beat Critics' Foll), Ted Curson (Down Beat New Star Award for 1967 on trumpet), Nick Brignola, Kenny Burrell, Lee Konitz, the Walter Bishop. Jr., Trio, the Muddy Waters Sextet, Pepper Adams and Don Friedman.

Dan Morgenstern, associate editor of Down Beat, will emcee the program.

Information concerning tickets may be obtained from 463-3469 or 457-6927,



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Thomas M. Magoon, director of the Counseling Center at the University of Maryland, will be the main speaker at two meetings at State University of New York at Albany May 1 and 2.

Dr. Magoon will be the guest of the Capital District Fersonnel and Guidance Association, the department of personnel and guidance at SUNYA, and the Capital Area School Development Association.

On May 1 at 8 p.m., Dr. Magoon will lecture on "Innovations in Guidance" in the assembly room at the university Campus Center. The following morning, he will be the keynote speaker at a 9 o'clock meeting at Brubacher Hall, downtown campus. His address will focus on "Ethical Problems and Standards."

Dr. Magoon, a member of the Ethics Committee of the American Personnel and Guidance Association, has been influential in developing innovations in dealing with problems in the counseling process.

SUNYA NEWS PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

State University of New York at Albany H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President Nathalie Lampman, News Director Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

FROM:

State University Theatres William A. Frankonis 457-8327

IMMEDIATE

BRECHT ON BRECHT, a revue of the works of German playwright Bertolt Brecht, will be the second State University Theatre guest production of the season.

Under the direction of Samuel B. Morrell, and sponsored by Dramatics Council of State University of New York at Albany, the Brecht collage will be staged by the Galaxy Players in Page Hall, April 28 and 29, at 8:30 p.m. The program replaces the previously-announced production of Chekhov's UNCLE VANYA.

Arranged and translated by George Tabori, BRECHT ON BRECHT was performed originally in November, 1961, as part of a matinee series of the Greater New York Chapter of the American National Theatre and Academy. So successful was the program that, after some modifications, it opened for a regular run at the Theatre de Lys two months later with Lotte Lenya, Viveca Lindfors, Anne Jackson and Dane Clark in the cast. Again, the show proved to be a hit. Howard Taubman, writing in the New York Times, called it "marvelously exhilarating and pungent theatre," and New Yorker magazine, in addition to calling the show "a complete success," saw it as a useful introduction to Brecht's work.

The Galaxy Players, a Schenectady community theatre group, has made two other appearances in Page Hall this season. The group presented Moliere's TARTUFFE to a full house at the New York State Community Theatre Conference in October, and in December staged the little-known but provocative ROYAL GAMBIT by Hermann Gressieker. In choosing BRECHT ON BRECHT to replace the originally-scheduled Chekhov play, Galaxy director Sam Morrell said the Brecht show was better suited to a repertory group that plays in many different theatres. BRECHT ON BRECHT requires, in addition to its small cast, only a bare stage and few props, making it/highly mobile production.

Tickets for BRECHT ON BRECHT are now on sale Tuesday at the State University Theatre box office. The box office is open weekdays from 11:15 to 3:30. Tickets may be obtained by calling 457-8592, or by writing to the State University Theatre.

SUNYA NEWS

State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

Ten faculty members of the State University of New York at Albany have been awarded Grants-in-Aid designed to support a wide range of scholarly, scientific and creative research projects.

The Albany recipients, their fields of study, and the amounts of their award follow:

Dr. Werner C. Baum, professor of biology, \$450 for "Photoaxis in Euglena Gracilis;" Dr. Katherine H. Heinig, professor of biology, \$675 for "Cytogenetic Studies in the Genus Iris;" Dr. Pong S. Lee, assistant professor of economics, \$150 for "Industrialization of North Korea, 1946-65;" Dr. Ronald Ley, assistant professor of psychology, \$1,400 for "Effects of Frustration on Force of an Instrumental Response;" Dr. John Stanley Mackiewicz, associate professor of biology, \$450 for "Cytology and Systematics of Non-segmented Tapeworms."

Also, Dr. Aletha S. Markusen, associate professor of biology, \$800 for "The Genetic Basis of Type I Piliation in Escherichia Coli;" Mr. F. John Neverman, director of the library, \$390 for "International Directory of Document Sources;" Dr. William T. Reedy, Jr., assistant professor of history, \$1,400 for "Rise of New Baronial Femilies in England, 1066-1189;" Dr. Warren Roberts, assistant professor of history, \$319 for "Types of Conduct in 17th and 18th Century French Manuals of Etiquette and Literature;" and Dr. Ivan D. Steen, assistant professor of history, \$447 for "The British Traveller and the American City, 1820-1860."

A total of \$6,481 was awarded to the Albany winners and a grand total of \$56,143, to faculty members throughout the State University system. The grants, coordinated by the Research Foundation, were announced by Dr. Samuel B. Gould, Chancellor of the State University of New York.



IMMEDIATE

Alexandra Tolstoy, daughter of the noted novelist Leo Tolstoy, will speak in the State University of New York at Albany Campus Center ballroom Monday evening, May 8, at 8:30. Her public address, "The World of Tolstoy and the World of Today," is sponsored by the university's department of Germanic and Slavic languages and literatures.

Miss Tolstoy, 83, is the only surviving child of the author of "War and Peace" and has written several books concerning her father and Russia. "The Tragedy of Tolstoy" relates her experiences with her father in his later years and "Tolstoy - A Life of My Father" is a biography. She also wrote "I worked for the Soviet," describing her experiences in Russia after the Revolution.

Born in Russia, Miss Tolstoy is now an American citizen and president of the Tolstoy Foundation, an agency which helps refugees who are fleeing Communist oppression. It consists of a home for the aged, children's camps, recreation center, library and farm. This resettlement center is located at Valley Cottage, Rockland County.

The countess appeared at SUNYA three years ago and held a packed lecture hall spell-bound reminiscing about her father and her native Russia.

A writer covering the speech for a local newspaper wrote:

"There was a humanity about the countess. She could have been your mother or mine. The way she spoke about her Cather made him seem human to the last detail.

In fact, this writer wasn't a writer any more. He was a man."

* * * * * * *



IMMEDIATE

Nura D. Turner, associate professor of mathematics, has left for London where, on April 25, she will attend the Guinness Awards Ceremony honoring mathematics and science teachers. Awards also will be made to Mathematics Contest and British Olympiad winners.

Professor Turner long has been identified with the Annual High School Mathematics Contest in 49 upstate New York counties for which she serves as administrator. The contest is sponsored in the United States and Canada by the Mathematical Association of America, the Society of Actuaries, and Mu Alpha Theta. This year the examination was given not only in the USA and Canada, but also unofficially to students in most western countries. Approximately 300,000 students competed.

Last summer Professor Turner was a member of the United States delegation to the International Congress of Mathematicians which met in Moscow. At that time she delivered a paper on "National Aspects of the Mathematical Association of American-Society of Actuaries Contest."



IMMEDIATE

Professor Hans Hennecke, from Munich, will lecture on "Translating English Poetry into German" on Thursday evening (Apr. 20) at 7:30 in lecture room 2, off Library Court, at State University of New York at Albany. His lecture is under the auspices of the department of Germanic and Slavic languages.

Professor Hennecke, a freelance literary critic and translator, has taught at the University of Indiana where he is a Fellow of the School of Letters.

Currently he is visiting professor at the University of Waterloo in Ontario.

The German critic is noted for his work, "Poems from Shakespeare to Ezra Pound", published by Limes Verlag in Wiesbaden and an expansion of his earlier "Poems from Shakespeare to W. B. Yeats."

New York at Albany



State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

Students at the State University of New York at Albany will present

Campus Carnival Week, May 1-7, with all proceeds going to the university's

Foreign Student Ambassador Program. The festivities represent an extension

of an old tradition at SUNYA, State Fair Weekend, to a seven-day carnival.

Joseph Zanca, a senior from the Bronx and publicity chairman for Campus Carnival, noted that this is the second large-scale student activity at Albany within two months, the first being a 22-hour telethon March 10 and 11. Entitled "The Cavalcade of Talent," it raised \$5,500 for the New York State Mental Health Association and is believed to be the first undertaking of its kind on a college campus.

"Most of the news about college students these days emphasizes sit-ins, protests and various demonstrations," said Zanca. "We want to prove we can achieve constructive ends, too, and are proud of the work the students at Albany have accomplished."

In addition to Zanca, students working on the Campus Carnival committee include Sharon Toback, a junior from Flushing, and Joseph McCullough, a freshman from Franklin Square, co-chairman. Many others are donating time and talents to the ambitious program.



IMMEDIATE

Roderick P. O'Connor, Directory Compilation Manager, New York Telephone Company, Albany, will be the speaker at the final dinner meeting of the Seminar on Administrative Services and Office Methods Analysis which is being conducted by the School of Business, State University of New York at Albany. The fifth and last session of the seminar will be preceded by a reception in the Campus Center at 6:30 p.m., Monday, May 1.

Mr. O'Connor will discuss the present and future developments in producing telephone directory services.

The telephone representative has served as commercial manager for the New York Telephone Company in both Albany and Amsterdam, as well as in staff capacities at company headquarters in New York City. He holds a baccalaureate degree from Siena College and a master's degree from Teachers College, Columbia University.

The Seminar on Administrative Services and Office Methods Analysis explores the areas of work simplification, controlling office costs, information retrieval, and effective communications. It was designed for administrative analysts, managers of office operations, and others who are responsible for increasing company profits through improved office production.

Rence S. Knouse, professor of marketing at SUNYA, will serve as chairman of the meeting. Certificates will be presented to 139 area businessmen and businesswomen who have completed the seminar.

Seminar on Administrative Services

SUNYA

F	1	b	a	n	y

Thelma M. Abele

Abraham Ainspan

Bernard K. Allanson

Richard Anable

George G. Anthos

J. S. Augustine

H. J. Barhydt, Jr.

John F. Bidell

Ralph Bradford

S. Russell Bruno

Mary Lourdes Busch

Ronald Campbell

Robert F. Carroll

William J. Carroll

Richard G. Clark

Maxim Cohen

William Colgan

Elizabeth I. Collins

Elizabeth L. Connors

Richard D'Arrigo

Veronica C. Decker

Louis J. DeMaria

Michael Derry

Ralph J. Dillon

Richard B. Edwards

John A. Ferguson

Richard Gallager

C. W. Getz

Donald M. Gillespie

A. L. Goodrich

Donald B. Gradoni

James Gray

G. J. Graziano

Jean Hager

Randall Hallenbeck

Bernard Hamill

Otto W. Hammond, Jr.

Edward J. Hart

Lowell M. Hawes

William Hayes

J. W. Hickey

John E. Hogan

Lucinda M. Hooper

V. S. Iannuzzi

Peter J. Jones

Richard F. Jost

Robert E. Kaczmarek

Leonard Lally

Daniel G. Lantz

Joyce LaPierre

Marjorie LeRoy

Richard J. Locker

Robert McCune

Hugh J. McDonald

Barbara McGeorge

Harold Margolis

Robert B. Marshall

M. Marlene Martin

T. Stuart Melvin

Harris Metzner

John M. Novick

George A. O'Hanlon

Dominick Paretta

N. A. Parker

Steven Paskin

Irene Pickett

J. R. Rosebrook

William G. Rourke

Mark A. Russo

Harrington L. Rutland

John A. Ryan

Frank Sebastain

Edward H. Spain

Florence Spillenger

Dominick Toseino

Grace Vallier

Kenneth Vitalius

Ottto J. Weichsel

Peggy Weissleder

Eli Werlin

Sharon Williams

J. Clark Winslow

John Zahnleuter

Robert T. Zulick

M. Blanche Tremblay

Mary Lynch

John W. Miller

Donald C. Martin

Mary Noakes

Margaret Slater

Amsterdam

John J. Demarest, Jr.

Ballston Spa

G. Robert Coon

Castleton

Leonard C. Dillon

Jerome L. McGarvey

Cohoes

Edward L. Brehm

William R. Buchanan

Delmar

Robert N. Boyd

Glenmont

Bruce Hering

Glens Falls

William O. McTiernan

Gloversville

Herman Goodheim

Hoosick Falls

William P. Sigalos

Hudson Falls

Raymond S. Jones

Floyd H. Rourke

Latham

Joseph Fondacaro

Eugene G. Lamb

Norma R. Mabie

Ralph A. Mango

Christian J. Reinhardt

Patrick J. Ryan

Menands

R. F. Hahoney

George E. J. Messmer

Rensselaer

Phillip D. Danaher

A. S. Diamond

Ray A. Stocker

Saratoga Springs

Robert G. Holt

Schenectady

Henry V. Antonelli

J. H. Fisher, Jr.

Gerard Gemmette

Fred Grimm

William G. Kilfoil

J. W. Peabody

Troy

William Brzozowski

David J. Castle

Edward G. Collette

Lawrence Dame

Edmund F. DeLuca

Rufus J. Ferrara

John B. Garrett, Jr.

John R. Lamb

Vincent Marino

Thomas W. Paskewich

Stuart Sharpe

William V. Strauchon, Jr.

John R. Wade

Irene R. Wood

Warrensburg

Harry F. Gibbs

Watervliet

John Vanuenburgh



IMMEDIATE

Bernard Greenhouse, cellist, will appear in concert at Page Hall, State University of New York at Albany downtown campus, Tuesday evening, May 2 at 8:15. His appearance is presented by the SUNYA Music Council.

Mr. Greenhouse, who will be accompanied by Menahem Pressler on piano, is a graduate of the Julliard School of Music. During World War II, he appeared with the U.S. Symphony Orchestra in 22 solo performances and in 1946 made a successful New York debut.

After spending two years with the great Pablo Casals, Greenhouse was praised by the maestro as "not only a remarkable cellist, but what I esteem more, a dignified artist."

The past 20 years, Greenhouse has appeared under many of the great names in music and his recordings for various record companies have met with wide acclaim in Europe and America.

Tickets are now available for his Albany concert from the Music Department, SUNYA, Campus Center Room 329, phone 457-6868. University students will be admitted with student tax cards, faculty and staff tickets are \$2.00 and the general public price is \$3.00.

+++++



IMMEDIATE

The State University Theatre, State University of New York at Albany, will present its final production of the season, "A Clearing in the Woods," May 1-6 in an outdoor setting on the uptown campus.

The play, which will be offered at 8:30 Monday through Saturday evenings, will be presented at the newly-designed Theatre by the Lake, set in a woods-surrounded clearing near a lake remaining from when the land now occupied by the SUNYA campus was the Albany Country Club golf course.

The site has been converted into a theatre seating approximately 200 persons and the setting for the play will be a combination of created set and natural environment. The setting is especially appropriate for Arthur Laurents' play, which tells the story of a woman who returns to her childhood playhouse in a clearing in the woods.

Laurents is the author of such well-known works as "The Home of the Brave,"

"Invitation to a March," and the book for the highly-popular "West Side Story."

"A Clearing in the Woods" has been termed a psychological drama, portraying a time of upheaval in a woman's life. The play is written in two acts and telescopes a welter of experience and times into a single dramatic moment.

Martin Mann, an instructor of speech and dramatic art at SUNYA, will direct "Clearing". Last year, he directed "Stop the World," which played eight nights to full houses.

If a cancellation due to inclement weather occurs during the first act of "Clearing," ticket purchase prices will be refunded. No refund will be made, however, if cancellation occurs during the second act. Such a policy is standard for outdoor theatres, a State University Theatre spokesman said.

Tickets for "A Clearing in the Woods" are on sale now at the box office by mail or by calling 457-8592 between 11:15 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. There will be no reserved seats for this production.

+++++



TMMEDIATE

The State University of New York at Albany music department will present a piano recital and lecture Sunday evening, April 30, at 8 o'clock in the Campus Center Ballroom, uptown campus.

Robert Mumper, concert pianist and assistant professor of music at the State University College at New Paltz, and composer Gundaris Pone, associate professor of music at New Paltz, will be featured in a presentation of works by Chopin and Mr. Pone. In addition, Mr. Pone will speak briefly prior to the concert.

Mr. Pone, who is the author of two published compositional theories,
Action-Reaction and Univalence-Polyvalence, made his New York debut as composerconductor in 1965 at Carnegie Recital Hall.

Mr. Mumper has appeared frequently as soloist with orchestras, on radio and TV and in solo recitals. He recently returned from a concert tour during which he appeared in Chicago, Newark, Maryland, Kentucky, Indiana and on WNYC radio in New York City.

The Mumper-Pone recital is part of a concert exchange agreement between the Albany and New Paltz campuses of the State University. Findlay Cockrell, a pianist on the SUNYA music staff, played at New Paltz, Jan. 29.



IMMEDIATE

The final lecture in the series "A Citizen Looks at China" will be given 8 p.m. Wednesday (April 26) at Draper Hall, Room 349, on the downtown campus, State University of New York at Albany. The speaker will be Dr. Channing Liem, professor of political science, State University College at New Paltz. His topic is "China Today."

The five seminar addresses have been co-sponsored by the Albany County League of Women Voters and SUNYA in an effort to shed some light on the vast unknown which is Mainland China.

Dr. Liem was born in Korea and educated in both traditional Confucian and modern institutions. Coming to the United States in 1930, he received his B.S. from Lafayette College and his M.A. and Ph.D. from Princeton University. He also did post-doctoral research in international relations at Yale University.

The author of "The Life of Philip Jaisohn: the First Korean Student in America," Dr. Liem taught at Princeton, Chatham College and Muskingum College before assuming his position at New Paltz.

Dr. Liem has traveled in Asia, Europe, Africa and the Middle East and has had considerable experience in public affairs.

SUNYA NEWS
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

Alfredo J. de Franco, popular Argentine songwriter and tango specialist, will present a musical history of the tango, Wednesday, April 26, at 8 p.m., in the Campus Center assembly room, State University of New York at Albany.

A graduate of the Municipal Conservatory of Music, Buenos Aires, Mr. de Franco has written more than 50 songs, most of which are tangos. His most popular compositions include the oft-recorded "Cotorrita de la Suerte" (Luck Parrot), written when he was 17 years old, "Tres Palabras" (Three Words) and "El Pibe te Llama" (The Kid is Calling You).

Mr. de Franco will interpret the history of the tango on his favorite instrument, a special type of accordian called the bandoneon. His appearance is being co-sponsored by the Center for Inter-American Studies and the Campus Center.



IMMEDIATE

Dr. Jose Figueres, former president of Costa Rica and an accomplished writer, will be on the State University of New York at Albany campus for several appearances Monday and Tuesday, May 1 and 2. His speaking engagements on campus are being co-ordinated by the University's Center for Inter-American Studies, the economics department and the Graduate School of Public Affairs.

The provisional president of Costa Rica in 1948-49 and constitutional president from 1953 to 1958 will make his first SUNYA appearance in the Humanities Building lounge at 3:30, May 1, with an informal talk in Spanish for a group of students and faculty of the department of romance languages and literature.

The evening of May 1, Dr. Figueres will give an all-college lecture on "Relations Between the Industrial and Agricultural Countries" in the Dutch Quad dining room 8 o'clock. His final scheduled talk will be at 3:30, May 2, in Sayles Hall, Graduate School of Public Affairs, where he will speak before the students and faculty of that school on "Growth of Parallel Political Parties in Latin America."

Dr. Figueres, author of many articles and former editor of the journal "Combate," published in San Jose, Costa Rica, attended universities in Costa Rica and Mexico, as well as MIT. He holds an agricultural engineering degree, has received lectured widely and has/18 European and Latin American decorations.



IMMEDIATE

The Campus Center ballroom, State University of New York at Albany will be the site for the opening address of the Seminar on Structure and Change in Meeting the Economic Needs of Man, Wednesday, May 3.

The seminar is sponsored by The Institute on Man and Science, Rensselaerville. Following the opening session, the meetings will be held in Rensselaerville for the remainder of the seminar, May 4, 5 and 6.

Barbara Ward, foreign affairs editor of "The Economist" of London, will give the opening lecture at 4:15 p.m., following a reception for approximately 500 invited guests. Miss Ward has studied in Germany and at Oxford, where she took a first class honors degree in philosophy, politics and economics. She has been a Governor of the BBC and of London's Sadler Wells and Old Vic theatres and is noted as an outstanding speaker, as well as a gifted writer.

The wife of an economist Commander Sir Robert Jackson, chairman of the seminar, Miss Ward has written eight books, the latest, "Nationalism and Ideology," published in 1966. She has received honorary dectorates from Smith College, Columbia and Harvard.

Dr. Louis Salkever, chairman of the department of economics, State University at Albany, is program co-ordinator for the seminar, which will feature such prominent figures as Jose Figueres, Paul Hoffman, Max Kohnstamm and Sir W. Arthur Lewis as discussants.

The purpose of the seminar is to consider the forces making for tension in the economic structure of the modern world. Among the topics to be discussed are "Manpower and Economic Development," "The Role of Developed Nations in Reducing Income Gaps" and "Changing Structures of Competing Economics."



IMMEDIATE

Three students from the State University of New York at Albany will present papers at the 21st annual Eastern Colleges Science Conference, Thursday-Saturday (April 27-29) at Fordham University and the New York Hilton Hotel, New York City.

John J. Janick, a senior from Port Chester, will submit a paper entitled "The Sublethal Effects of Copper Sulfate on the Respiratory Rate of the Golden Shriner;" Frederick X. Albrecht, senior from Kingston, will present "Electrophilic Cleavage of Trimethylcrotyl Tin" and Madelyn Stein, junior from Patchogue, will turn in her paper on "Tumbleweed, Cyclolma Atriplicifolium, in Succession on Albany Sand Dunes."

Some 400 undergraduates, representing 72 colleges and universities, will attend the conference. The students will present 185 papers on a wide range of topics. Among the major speakers at the meeting are astronaut Joe Henry Engle and Dr. William F. Hoffman of the Goddard Institute for Space Studies. The keynote speaker will be Dr. Detlev W. Bronk, president of the Rockefeller University, New York.



IMMEDIATE

The department of mathematics, State University of New York at Albany, and the Capital Area School Development Association will sponsor the second conference in their series "Math Issues '67," Saturday (April 29) in room 137, Humanities Building, uptown campus, at 9:30 a.m.

The topic will be "Programmed Instructions and Computer Programs" and is open to interested mathematics teachers in grades seven through twelve.

The speakers, both assistant professors of education at SUNYA, will be Richard J. Buck and Dolores Granito.



IMMEDIATE

William Grannell, talented equity actor, will head the cast in the Galaxy Player's State University Theatre guest production, "Brecht on Brecht," to be presented Friday and Saturday evenings (April 28 and 29) at 8:30 in Page Hall, downtown campus, State University of New York at Albany.

"Brecht on Brecht" is a revue of the songs and writings of the German playwright Bertolt Brecht and is directed by Samuel B. Morrell. The production is sponsored by the SUNYA Dramatics Council.

Grannell, who previously appeared with the Galaxy Players in the lead role of Henry VIII in "Royal Gambit," has professional acting credits which range from a national touring group production of "Auntie Mame" to Off-Broadway productions of "Good Woman of Setzuan" and "The Child Buyer."

Joining Grannell in the cast for "Brecht on Brecht" will be Arthur Poletz, vetran actor in arena and civic theatres in the capital district, and Peter McElligot, who provided musical commentary in the Galaxy production of "Under Milkwood." Director Morrell will serve as narrator.

The female cast members, all Galaxy veterans, include Pamela Morrell,
Marion McKendree and Jinx Lindenauer.

Tickets are on sale at the State University Theatre box office, open ll:15 to 3:30. They may be obtained by writing the State University Theatre or calling 457-8592.

SUNYA NEWS
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

Dr. Justus Buchler, the Johnsonian professor of philosophy and chairman of the philosophy department, Columbia University, will speak "On the Notion of 'Experience': A Metaphysical-Historical Account," Tuesday (May 2) at 8 p.m. in the Campus Center assembly room, uptown campus, State University of New York at Albany.

Dr. Buchler's address is sponsored by the university's foundations of education department, School of Education.

The noted philosopher has written widely in the fields of epistemology and metaphysics and is the author of four books on these subjects. He assumed the Johnsonian Chair of Philosophy in 1959 and in 1964 was appointed chairman of the department, a position once held by world-famous educator John Dewey.

Dr. Buchler has been on the Columbia faculty since 1942, coming from Brooklyn College, where he had taught philosophy for several years.

SUNYA NEWS PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

State Fair, a well-established tradition at State University of New York at Albany and, for the first time this year, the culmination of Campus Carnival Week, will be conducted by SUNYA students the weekend of May 5-7 on the uptown campus.

The activities begin Friday evening at 8 o'clock in Lecture Room 1 with an event called "The Kitchen Sink," because, according to Fair spokesmen, it will have everythink - even a kitchen sink. Included in the fun are dance contests, singing contests, a bonfire and a hootenany.

Saturday morning, the State Fair Motorcade will leave the Dutch Quad at 9 o'clock and tour the campus. The cavalcade of convertibles will contain the candidates for Mr. and Miss State Fair and will finish in front of Campus Center at 10 o'clock for the ribbon cutting and the crowning of Mr. and Miss State Fair.

More than 30 booths, the most ever, will be located around the Campus Center and prizes will be awarded for the best booth, the booth making the most money, the most original booth, the best decorated booth and the booth employing the most unique publicity.

The fair will conclude Sunday with a flurry of activities at the campus lake, including a kite-flying contest, an egg hunt, a lake christening, a picnic and various races such as three-legged, barrel, raft and wheelbarrow.

Proceeds from State Fair will be donated to the university's Foreign Student Ambassador program. The public is invited to all Saturday activities.



IMMEDIATE

The State University Theatre production of Arthur Laurents' "A Clearing in the Woods," scheduled for production May 1-6 in the new, outdoor Theatre-by-the-Lake on the State University of New York at Albany uptown campus, has moved into its final stages of rehearsal.

The cast, rehearsing indoors until recently, has responded favorably to the change of locale and the outdoor environment has had an invigorating effect on the characterizations. Martin Mann, the play's director, said the openness of the Theatreby-the-Lake forces the actors to expand their efforts and give their performances a larger, life-size quality.

"It sounds metaphysical," he said, "but this play seems to work better out-doors." The drama is concerned largely with mood and psychology and putting it in the kind of surroundings called for by the author, adds to its immediacy.

The cast for "A Clearing in the Woods" includes only 10 people. They are:

Paula Michaels as Virginia, Mark Copp as Andy, Anne Murray as Ginna,

David Golden as Pete, Jacqueline Berger as Nora, William Schaeffer as the boy,

Nancy Fries as Jigee, Edward Schwartz as Barney, Beth Sabowitz as Hazelmae and

Paul Villani as George.

Tickets are on sale at the State University Theatre box office weekdays 11:15 to 3:30 and may be obtained by mail or by calling 457-8592. The show will be presented Monday through Saturday evenings at 8:30.



IMMEDIATE

Tickets for the spring jazz festival Saturday and Sunday, May 6 and 7, at the Campus Center ballroom, State University of New York at Albany, are moving quickly, but a limited number still is available to the general public.

SUNYA students may purchase tickets on campus at a reduced price with their student tax cards. Area residents may obtain tickets at four locations in the Tri-Cities area: Miller's Music, Troy; Mistletoe Bookshop, Albany; Van Curler Music, in Albany and Schenectady. General admission for afternoon performances, 1-5 both days, is \$3.00; evening sessions, 8 o'clock to midnight, cost \$4.00 per ticket.

The faculty-student special events board of the university is sponsoring the festival, one of the largest of its kind to appear in Albany. The emphasis is being placed on aestheticism, according to a spokesman of the committee co-ordinating the event, intending to stimulate and promote an appreciation of pure jazz.

Among the name musicians and groups scheduled to perform at the festival are the Thad Jones-Mel Lewis 18-piece orchestra, the Jeremy Steig Quintet, Elvin Jones, Ted Curson, Nick Brignola, Kenny Burrell, Lee Konitz, the Walter Bishop Jr, Trio, the Muddy Waters Sextet, Pepper Adams and Don Friedman.

Louis Strong, Dennis Donohue and Linda Lizik head the student committee which has organized the show. Proceeds from the festival will be donated to the school's Foreign Student Ambassador program.

Further information concerning tickets may be obtained by calling 457-6927 or 463-3469.



IMMEDIATE

Peggy Wood and Ethel Barrymore Colt will present "A Madrigal of Shakespears."

Tuesday evening, May 9, at 8:30 in Page Hall, downtown campus, State University of

New York at Albany.

Sponsored by the Theatre Alumni Association with the co-operation of the department of speech and dramatic art at SUNYA, the program will run one evening only and there will be no admission charge.

Miss Wood is serving as the Agnes E. Futterer Lecturer at SUNYA, a position established in 1966 by the Theatre Alumni Association to honor Miss Futterer, Professor Emeritus in Drama at the university. Long recognized as one of the top stars in theater, motion pictures and TV, Miss Wood's most recent success was in the role of Mother Superior in "The Sound of Music." She has been president of the American National Theatre and Academy since 1959 and is a vice-president of the Episcopal Actors Guild. Since September 1966, she has been teaching a seminar in styles of dramatic production at SUNYA.

Miss Colt, daughter of the late Ethel Barrymore, has demonstrated the acting talents exhibited throughout her famous family, having acted on Broadway, national television and with her own repertory company. She also has sung with eight opera companies, including the New York City Opera, the Cincinnati and N.B.C. operas. Three years ago, Miss Colt toured western Europe under the auspices of the U.S. State Department in her one-woman show, "Curtains Up," which received top revues abroad and in a successful off-Broadway run.

"A Madrigal of Shakespeare" is a unique presentation of excerpts from Shakespeare and of songs from shows based on his plays. Devised by Miss Wood, the show was first presented last year at the Hammond Museum, North Salem, NY, and was termed "a unique experience."

Although there will be no admission charge, tickets must be obtained to avoid exceeding the Page Hall capacity. Tickets are now available from the State University Theatre or by calling 457-8592 between 11:15 and 3:30 weekdays.

SUNYA NEWS
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

Miss Leany war

State University of New York at Albany
H. David Van Dyck, Assistant to the President
Nathalie Lampman, News Director
Area Code 518 472-7402 - 472-7877

IMMEDIATE

Students at the Milne School, campus school of the State University of New York at Albany, will open an art exhibit of their work Thursday, May 4 from 3:30 to 5 p.m., in the Campus Center Main Lounge, uptown campus of the university.

According to a Milne spokesman, art is taught at the school to encourage an interest in creative work and to develop a lasting enjoyment of art. Although such art forms as mechanical drawing, sculpture, ceramics and jewelry design are included in the program, only pictures in various mediums will be hung for exhibit.

The public is invited to the show, which is scheduled to run approximately 10 days. Refreshments will be served at the Thursday opening.

अंद और और और और